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Project Genesis Denounces Austerity Budget 

Montreal, June 4th, 2014 - Project Genesis, an Anti-Poverty community organisation in Côte-

des-Neiges, denounces today's budget. According to Cathy Inouye, a community organiser with 

the group, "this budget puts social programs under the microscope, instead of the structural 

causes of poverty."  

The lack of commitment to the construction of social housing is particularly distressing to the 

organisation as it already sees several cases of eviction per week, many of them families with 

children or senior citizens.  "Income has simply not kept up with the astronomical rent increases 

we have seen over the past 15 years," says community organiser Christopher Schwartz, "and 

families can no longer afford to pay the rent."  The government's commitment to constructing a 

mere 3,000 social housing units through AccèsLogis for all of Quebec is a drop in the bucket, 

given the fact that almost 2,500 households are on the waiting list for low-cost housing in the 

borough of Côte-des-Neiges-Notre-Dame-de-Grâce alone.  The organisation, as a member of 

FRAPRU, demands that the government commit to constructing 50,000 social housing units over 

five years.   

Project Genesis is also struggling to keep pace with the increasing demand for help filling out 

welfare applications - a service that used to be provided by the local employment offices.  Given 

the global hiring freeze announced, the organisation fears that the process of applying for last-

resort financial assistant will become even more opaque for those most in need. "The 

government cuts services and community organisations like Project Genesis are left to pick up 

the slack," says Inouye, "however we are simply unable to compensate for the government's 

withdrawal." 

Project Genesis does not accept the government's rhetoric that the rising cost of social programs 

has caused a budget crisis.  Previous governments have chosen to cut taxes during times of 

economic prosperity - prosperity that did not, on average, benefit the residents of Côte-des-

Neiges.  "We are also shocked by the government's refusal to use future surpluses to address the 

decades of damage done to Quebec's social safety net.  Once Quebec returns to a surplus, the 

government's intent to cut taxes will simply set us up for another deficit when the next recession 

hits," adds Schwartz.  
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